
 

Welcome Back! 
elcome back Quilters!  We hope 
you had a wonderful summer.  Be 
prepared for a fun filled month 

with the September Demo from a mystery 
quilter, Social Sewing night, and the long-
awaited Quilt Show. 
 
Look forward to seeing you at the meeting! 

Next Meeting Thurs., 

September 12th at the 

Baker Centre! 

 

 

 

 

Heirloom Quilting 

The presenter is a quilter who has over 15 
years of quilting experience, was a teacher 
at her local quilt shops and is a former 
Yellowknifer!   

Come out to the September meeting to see 
the presentation/demo and see if you know 
the presenter

 
Pieces of the North 
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Quilt Art by Hazel Wainwright 
 

Renew Your Membership 
See last page of newsletter for a quick 
form. Bring your completed form and 
registration fee ($30) to the next 
Guild meeting or drop it off at the 
Quilted Raven. 



 

 
The Yellowknife Quilters’ Guild 2019 Quilt show will be held September 20, 21 and 22nd at Centre Ice Plaza 
(Luluz).   It has been a couple of years since we last had a show, and our numbers have grown, so I am really 
looking forward to seeing lots of participation from our members.  What I think I love best, and I know we 
get sneak peeks at Show ‘N Tell, is the inspiration from these shows.  There is such a variety of quilted items 
and it gives the public and the “closet” quilters who do not belong to the Guild, a chance look at all the 
things we create, not just “blankets”.     There will be three categories – Quilt, Wall Hanging and Other.  
Visitors to the show will be able to vote for their top 3 in all categories.   
 
If space is available, we will also be highlighting the last challenge done by the guild using the “Have a 
Beautiful Day” fat quarter and a book from the Library as inspiration.  Those who participated are asked to 
bring their pieces in on the Thursday Night as well.  We are also hoping to provide sewing space for members 
who want to drop in and sew.  It would be kind of like being at the Raven when we quilt there either on our 
UFO’s or classes and those visiting the store check out what is happening.   
 
We will circulate a copy of the “label” that should appear on your item.  You can fill it in using Word or 
write it out by hand (legibly of course), then bring it when you drop off your items on Thursday Night.   
We are also doing a Shop Hop as part of the show.  The general concept of this is, visitors to the show would 
visit the participating stores, get their card (we will provide) stamped and a draw will be made of all 
completed cards for a prize.    Kathy Yurris is coordinating this aspect of the show.   
 
So, long story short, this is an opportunity to showcase everyone’s work, large or small.  Don’t be shy, you 
are a very talented group of people. Let’s make this one of our best shows! 
 
We will need volunteers to help set up on Thursday night, man the show through the 3 days and tear down. 
Given the location, we will have to have supervision of the show for the same hours Centre Ice Plaza is 
open.   If you can spare a couple of hours, please sign the sheet at the Guild meeting or let me know 
(lgw@northwestel.net).    We will also need accessories to enhance the presentation of our items.  Quilt 
Racks and Ladders, inflatable beds, etc.    
 
Once the poster is ready to go out, we will be using every avenue at our disposal to get the word out.  When 
you see it on FB or Twitter or Instagram….. share, share share.  That will cover the social media connection, 
but I would encourage you to tell your friends, family and coworkers all about it…. 
 
Looking forward to seeing you all at the guild meeting…. 
 
Linda 

SOCIAL SEWING NIGHT 
Our next evening sew will be Thursday, 
September 19, 6:30 – 9:30 pm at the 
Quilted Raven.  It’s a chance to sew, cut, 
arrange, check out the library, or just 
visit.  We have lots of fun!  Please note, 
this evening is for Members Only! 



Join us in welcoming quilt designer and author - Karla Alexander. She currently lives in 
beautiful Oregon with her husband Don. She is the author of Stack the Deck! Crazy 
Quilts in 4 Easy Steps!, Stack a New Deck!, New Cuts for New Quilts, Baby Wraps! 
Color Shuffle, Stack The Deck - Revisited, Dynamic Quilts with easy Curves and her 

newest book - Stack, Shuffle and Slide. 
 
The Raven 
Thurs - Oct 31 - 6:30pm - 9:30 pm 
Fri - Nov 1 - 6:30pm - 9:30 pm 
$95.00 for members ($125.00 for 
non-members) 
The Raven Wall quilt is an 
anatomically correct paper 
pieced Raven that sits atop a 
variegated ball of yarn with a 

faint moon in the background. Knowledge of paper 
piecing is not required but recommended. 
Emphasize your own creativity and feel free to 
decide if you like to change the color of the bird, 
delete the ball of yarn as well as the moon or keep 
both. This is going to be a great wall hanging and is 
very relevant to life in the north!!!      Size approx. 
24” x 35” - depending on your design choices 

New York Beauty Sampler 
Sat - Nov 2 - 9:00 am - 4:00 pm 
Sun - Nov 3 -9:00 am - 4:00 pm 
$190.00 for members ($220.00 for 
non-members) 
Join in on this free-form class to 
discover exciting and challenging 
skills. We’ll use a variety of 

piecing techniques including sewing perfect curves, 
unique blocks and sashing settings as well as paper 
piecing!! You will have the option to incorporate 
different design elements in each block, making 
each one different or construct all your blocks using 
the same exact design.  
Size? - up to you!! 

Registration will open at our Sept Guild meeting. 
After the meeting you may contact me by email (baja@ssimicro.com) to 
secure your spot. Don’t forget - you are not completely registered until 

you have paid!! Email money transfers are accepted. 
Believe me…...you don’t want to miss this!!! 

Classes will be held at the Quilted Raven. 
 

 
Many of you have asked about fabric dyeing over the last while.  Just to let you 

know…..I will be offering a fabric dyeing class through the Guild of Arts and Crafts 
Friday Sept 27 from 7:00pm - 9:00pm and Saturday Sept 28 from 9:00am - 4:00pm. 

Watch the Guild of Arts and Crafts website for class description and registration info. 
I believe registration will be happening online as of Sept 5/19. Also…check out their 

other offerings. 
 You may also contact me (Donna MacDonald) at baja@ssimicro.com  

if you are interested or would like more info. 
 



 
Linda won for Large Quilted Item   Debbie won for Small Quilted Item 

 

 
Charlene won Participant draw 



 

Kristen won  

Book of the Month 

 

Ann won the 

Mystery Bag 

Congratulations Ladies! 

 

A few photos from June meeting: 

          
 

Draws 
The following draws take place at each Guild meeting:  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Book of the Month 
$2 each or 3 for $5 

Members Only 

Mystery Bag 
$2 each 

Members Only 

Door Prizes 
Free  

Members & Guests 



 
 
We all struggle when preparing meals for our families while we have been spending the day quilting.  
Your problem is solved here in our new QUILTER’S RECIPE CORNER!!  Each month we will give 
you a quick, tasty and healthy option so you can spend more time working on your projects and not 
in the kitchen!  If you have a recipe that you use that’s quick to prepare please send it to us at 
YKQuilters@outlook.com, we would love to use it in our Corner. 
 

Slow Cooker Lasagna 
 

With the cooler weather at our doorstep, this recipe is easier 
than the oven version and just as delicious. 

 
Taken from Allrecipes.com 

 
 

Ingredients: Directions: 

1 pound lean ground beef 
1 onion, chopped 
2 teaspoons minced garlic 
1 (29 oz.) can tomato sauce 
1 (6 oz.) can tomato paste 
1 ½ teaspoon salt 
1 teaspoon dried oregano 
1 (12 oz.) pkg. lasagna noodles 
12 oz. cottage cheese 
½ cup grated Parmesan 
cheese 
16 oz. shredded mozzarella 
cheese 

1. In a large skillet over medium heat cook the ground beef, 
onion, and garlic until brown.  Add the tomato sauce, 
tomato paste, salt, and oregano and stir until well 
incorporated.  Cook until heated through. 

2. In a large bowl mix together the cottage cheese, grated 
Parmesan cheese, and shredded mozzarella cheese. 

3. Spoon a layer of the meat mixture onto the bottom of the 
slow cooker.  Add a double layer of the uncooked lasagna 
noodles.  Break to fit noodles into slow cooker.  Top 
noodles with a portion of the cheese mixture.  Repeat the 
layering of sauce, noodles, and cheese until all the 
ingredients are used. 

4. Cover, and cook on LOW setting for 4 to 6 hours. 

 



 

The Quilted Raven 
 

www.thequiltedraven.com 
Email:  thequiltedraven@northwestel.net 

 

 
 

 
5005 53rd Street 
1-867-920-0303 

 

 
 

 
North of 60 Quilting Services 

www.northof60quilting.com/ 
 

 
he longarms have been working 

steady over the summer 

months. We have a lot of new 

pantographs and beautiful 

thread.  We have had a few classes 

over the summer, and plan on more 

later in September and early October.  There is a waiting list so if you want to try 

out the longarm make sure you call and get your name on the list. 

 

T

Welcome Back Quilters!! 
Hope you had a great summer – of what we had!  We 
are getting ready for Christmas – YES!  We have lots 

of beautiful fabrics for your holiday table! Panels, 
kits, bolts of fabric.  We have a new kit designed by 
Hazel Wainwright, the cutest gnomes you ever see! 

Stop in and see the selections. 
  

Charlene & The Ravenettes 
 



Longarm of the North 
 

ikes another summer come and 
gone!!  And would you believe Longarm of 
the North is celebrating 1 year in the 

store. It has been an amazing year. Started 
out strong and ending just as strong. 
 
Come and celebrate with me on September 15 
all day long.  Trend Tex has sent goody bags 
and there will be a few draws for great prizes 
and of course food and drink. Also check out 
the new wide backs.  I have yardage as well as 3 yard cuts.   
Knitting classes are starting at the end of September also.  Lesia will be doing fingerless mitts 
and socks.  These classes are very popular so call early and reserve your spot. 
 
Marilyn McGurran  
867.446.0464  
marilyn.mcgurran@longarmofthenorth.com 

 
 

Executive for 2019-20 
quiltingyk@gmail.com 

 
President   Christine Hoiland 
Vice President   Diane Corbeil 
Treasurer   Donna MacDonald  
Secretary   Julia Merola 
Director   Hazel Wainwright 
Director    Debbie Gillard 
  
With Help From 
Cindy Taylor, Leslie Bromley, Lisa Fleet, Minnie Joldersma, Hazel Wainwright 
 

 @YKQuilters   Yellowknife Quilters Guild   www.ykquiltersguild.ca 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Y

ADVERTISING RATES: 
Members for Sale Items FREE 
Businesses  $35 full page 

$20 half page 
$10 quarter page 
(or equivalent) 

 

 
 
  



 
Guest Policy  
Guests are welcome to join us at any meeting.  If a guest returns for a second or subsequent meeting there is a 
$5 charge per visit.  For details, please see the full policy on the website. 

Members Giveaway Table 
More and more Guild members are purging their stashes and offering items to Guild Members at the meetings.  
We will be setting up a table in the outer hallway for any items you would like other members to treasure.   

Meeting Etiquette 
Please be courteous when someone has the floor and refrain from other conversations. 

Newsletter Submissions 
Please send articles, news, favorite quilt websites, tips, and other quilt related items for the newsletter to: 

quiltingyk@gmail.com 
Deadline for submissions is the 4th Thursday of the month by 5:00 p.m. 

 

 
Yellowknife Quilters Guild 
Quick Registration Form** 

Sept. 1, 2019 – Aug. 31, 2020 
 
 
Name: __________________________________________ 

Email: __________________________________________ 

Phone: __________________________________________ 

$30 membership fee paid by:  

□ Cash ……………………  □ Cheque …………………… 

**Registration Card and Receipt to follow 
 

Saying Thank you for your hard 

work over the past year to last 

years Executive team. 


